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 FBC Lumberton is a community of faith committed to  
living out the love of Christ by serving God and all people. 

Coming up this week. . . 
 

Sunday, January 5 
Epiphany Sunday 

9:30 a.m. Sunday School 
10:30 a.m. Worship (in the Sanctuary) 
10:30 a.m. Worship (online) 
 

Monday, January 6 
10:30 a.m. Staff Meeting (Conf. Rm.) 
2:00 p.m. Senior Adult Committee Meeting 
      (Conf. Rm.) 
 

Tuesday, January 7 
7:00 a.m. Men’s Prayer Group (Zoom) 
11:45 a.m. Baptist Women’s Bible Study 
     (Act. Bld.) 
5:30 p.m. Children’s Committee Meeting 
 

Wednesday, January 8 
Youth Ski Trip Balance Due 

6:00 p.m. Adult Bible Study (Rm. D-113) 
  Youth Doing Missions (Act. Bld.) 
  Children’s Missions & Music 
7:00 p.m. Sanctuary Choir Rehearsal 

 
Thursday, January 9 

11:00 a.m. Fun & Fellowship (Act. Bld.) 
 

Saturday, January 11 
9:00 a.m. Lower Cape Fear Hospice  
     Volunteer Training (Act. Bld.) 
3:00 p.m. Hispanic Ministry Bible  
     Study (Act. Bld.) 

art by Ladislav Záborský 

Preparing for Sunday, January 5, 2025 
Epiphany Sunday 

Isaiah 60:1-6 and Ephesians 3:1-12 (NLT) 
“Revealing an Abundant Mindset” 

 

Join us for Sunday School at 9:30  
and Worship in-person at 10:30 am  

in the Sanctuary 
 or online on Facebook Live  

facebook.com/firstbaptistlumbertonnc 
or online on YouTube  

youtube.com/c/lumbertonfbc/ 

Join us for Wednesday night activities, 
resuming January 8th! At 6 pm, we have 

something for everyone: Adult Bible Study 
in Room D-113, Youth Doing Missions for 

6th-12th graders, and Children’s Music and 
Missions activities. We also provide 

nursery care for infants to 2-year-olds. We 
look forward to having you join us!  



A Note from the Pastor’s Desk 
January 2025 

 
 Our church’s mission statement reads that we are “a community of faith 
committed to living out the love of Christ by serving God and all people.” Within 
that mission are our four pillars; Community | Love | Serve God | All People. 
Like the four pillars on the front steps of our sanctuary, these four pillars are 
what our faith community is working to build our ministry around.  
 
 Over the course of the year 2024, I am so proud of the ways that our 
people lived into that mission and upheld those four pillars. Twelve months, 365 
days, is a long time, and a lot can happen, so I wouldn’t hold it against you if you failed to 
remember or maybe were unaware of all that our church was able to do. So, your church staff has 
attempted to compile some numbers, notes, and points from last year to recap all that we were able 
to accomplish!  
 
COMMUNITY 
 

· We welcomed 14 new members to FBC, held 4 baptisms, and approximately 4 new offering 
givers/donors (units giving for the first time) 
· Numerous Sunday School class activities and service projects (i.e., Young Adult class 
adopting family at holidays, Welsh class providing bags for FOJ, visiting members, cards for 
sick, and so much more).  
· Opened the doors of our spacious facilities to more than 15 different entities or organizations 
in and around Lumberton including Partnership for Children, Scouting America (Boy Scouts), 
Mental Health Training, Rape Crisis Center, PSRC All County Chorus (elementary and high 
school), Lumberton Women’s Club, and PSRC Exceptional Children Self-Contained Classes 
· Scholarship funds were distributed to 5 recipients this year 
· Held multiple churchwide fellowship meals, including our big Palm Sunday Luncheon and 
Spontaneous Nativity Program Dinner.  

 
LOVE 
 

· Our benevolence fund distributed over $2,000 in resources for bus tickets, gas, groceries, 
heating, or emergency hotel stays to more than 25 individuals/families 
· Provided bereavement ministry to 11 families in funerals/meals, and celebrated 1 wedding in 
our facility this year.  
· Senior Adult committee facilitated care bags for homebound members at Easter (baskets) 
and Christmas (stockings). 
· Our Women’s Missionary Union (WMU) performed multiple service projects 
· Held various special events or programs for respective affinity groups including Veterans 
Luncheon (May), Breakfast for Tanglewood Elementary Staff (August), and a Grief Support 
Group (September).  
· Expanded involvement in Disaster Relief ministry in partnership with CBFNC. Work included: 

i. Storing over 200 quick response DR buckets for distribution along east-cost, partnering 
with Robeson Church & Community Center to transport supplies and shower trailer to 
Western NC in response to Helene, 
ii.  Donation of gently used Pre-K furniture and purchase of other new toys, supplies, and 
furniture for Yancey Head Start and others in partnership with Blue Ridge Partnership for 
Children.  
iii.  Approximately $10,000 worth of donations contributed to relief work  

Continued, next page 



Worship with Us  
606 N. Walnut Street 
fbclumbertonnc.org 

 

Sundays  
9:30 a.m.—Sunday School  

10:30 a.m.—Worship  
In-person, Facebook Live, YouTube 
4:45 pm — Youth Bells Rehearsal 

6:00 pm — Youth Bible Study 
 

Wednesdays  
6:00 p.m.—Adult Bible Study, 

Children’s Activities, Youth Doing Missions 
7:00 pm — Sanctuary Choir Rehearsal 

 

Childcare is available on Sundays and 
Wednesdays. Nursey care (birth-age 2) is 

available in room D-107. Children age 3—K are 
invited to attend Extended Session after the 

children’s sermon on Sundays in Room D-111. 
Children in 1st grade and older attend the full 

worship service. 

Can’t make it our services in-person? 
We stream most of our services on 

Facebook Live and on YouTube!  
 

Scan the QR code to the right 
with your cell phone camera to 
access our social media pages, 

YouTube Channel, and our 
website.  

 
To be added to our email list, 

contact Kandace 
(kandaceramsey@fbclumbertonnc.org).  

SERVE GOD 
 

· Over 1,000 service hours completed by our youth ministry in their Youth Doing Mission 
projects, plus a week-long mission trip to Berea, KY in the summer  
· FBC was a sponsor of Main Street Lumberton’s “Downtown Clean Sweep” program, 
providing refreshments for volunteers at four events this year.  
· Contributions to the Cooperative Baptist Fellowship Offering for Global Mission approached 
$4,000 to be used to maintain the presence of CBF field personnel across the country and 
around the world 
· Held special worship gatherings such as our Church at Wesley Pines service or our outdoor 
worship at Jones Lake State Park.  

 
ALL PEOPLE 
 

· Over 800 meals served in our monthly Community Cafe ministry (3rd Saturdays) 
· Our annual Trunk-or-Treat welcomed over 600 children and their families from across 
Lumberton & Robeson County to our campus for candy and fun 
· Annual Children’s Christmas Party facilitated by youth ministry provided Christmas gifts, 
food, and bibles to over 40 children across 20 families 
· Friends of Jesus (ministry to IDD & special needs group homes) provided two parties 
(Valentine's & Christmas), summer fun days, and twice-a-month gatherings for discipleship, 
worship, and community building.  

 
Space allows for only these few high points, but there is so much we have to celebrate. Let’s not 
rest on our accomplishments, but allow it to fuel us to pursue even more faithful ministry and 
service together in 2025!  

 
Rev. Joshua K. Owens, Senior Pastor 

“A Note from the Pastor’s Desk,” continued 



What is Community Café? 
On the third Saturday of each month, we host 
Community Café. This is a program offered 
through downtown churches to  
help feed the hungry in our  
community.  

Thank you to those who have already 
signed up to host in 2025! 
 
Jan. 18 — Fellowship Class 
Feb. 15 — Sanctuary Choir 
March 15 — Missions Committee 
April 19 — Susan Welsh Sunday School  
May 17 — HOST NEEDED 
June 21 — Young Adult Sunday School 
July 19 — HOST NEEDED 
Aug. 16 — HOST NEEDED 
Sept. 20 —  at Asbury UMC 
Oct. 18 — Collins Sunday School  
Nov. 15 — Youth 
Dec. 20 — Bridge Sunday School 

 

Final Payment 
due Jan. 8th! 

At FBC Lumberton, we have divided Deacons 
into four groups, called Deacon Care Teams. 
Each team takes the opportunity of service to 

your family gladly. By early February, each team 
will mail letters to the folks under their care. Our 

hope is that you will feel free to contact them 
with updates concerning you and your family, 
whether it be during seasons of happiness or 

tragedy. If you have questions concerning our 
community of faith, they will be pleased to find 
the answers for you. The Deacon Care Teams 
look forward to learning more about you and 

visiting with you.  If you have questions about 
any of our ministries, you may also call the 

church office at 910-739-4336 or email 
office@fbclumbertonnc.org. Thank you for 

allowing us to serve you! 
 

2025 Deacons 
Barbara Andrews 

Sandra Cox 
Bruce Davis 

William Davis 
Phyllis Gibson (Secretary) 

James Gore 
Drina Hedgpeth (Chair) 

Lisa Johnson 
James W. Lawson 

Eddie Prevatte 
David Ramsaur 
Jeanne Stevens 

Christy Strickland (Vice Chair) 
Tony Thompson 
John Underwood 

Chris Walters 



 

Person of  the Week 
Send a card, letter, or other 

remembrance to our very special family 
this week. Her 99th Birthday is coming up 

on January 26th! 
 

Thedies Strickland 
c/o GlenFlora 

5701 N. Fayetteville Rd  
Lumberton, NC 28360 

Give to First Baptist Church! 
Here are some ways to donate to our 

ministries: 
 

· Give during Sunday worship. 
 

· Give through our secure online portal at 
fbclumbertonnc.org/give. 
 

· Scan the QR code below. 
 

· Send us your contribution by mail:  
  606 N. Walnut Street, Lumberton, NC 28358 
 

· Text FBC606 to 73256 to give using your 
mobile device.* 

 

If you would like to place 
flowers in the Sanctuary in 
honor or in memory of a 
loved one, we currently 

have most Sundays 
available in 2025. Call the 
church office to reserve. 

Once your date is reserved, 
we encourage you to contact your florist to 
arrange delivery of the flowers. The florists 

most are using are The Secret Garden on 
Liberty Hill Road (910-272-0000) or Flowers 

by Billy (910-738-2279). 

Welcome!  
We recently welcomed new members to 
First Baptist on Sunday, December 29. 
We welcome them to our community of 

faith!  
 

The Watson Family 
John, Lianne,  

Jack, & Leigh Ellen 
 

1302 Oakridge Blvd 
Lumberton, NC 28358 

*Messages and data rates may apply. Message 
frequency varies. Text HELP to 73256 for help. Text 
STOP to 73256 to cancel.  



Servants this Sunday 

Please enter for Worship at the Sanctuary 
Vestibule.  

 

9:30 Sunday School 
   Entrance Greeters 9:00 – 9:30 am 
 6th Street Ramp (Handicap) - Sue O’Tuel 
 ECM Entrance (Handicap) - Tony & Becky  
             Thompson 
 

10:30 Worship Entrance Greeters 
      Vestibule 10:00—11:30 am 
 Ann & John Underwood   

Nursery — Jenna Davis, Brooke Blackmon 
 

Extended Session — Brooke Blackmon, Nancy Wagner 

Lower Cape Fear LifeCare is excited to invite you to an 
informational and training session for individuals 

interested in becoming volunteers for the organization 
and the hospice services they offer. The session will 

take place on Saturday, January 11, 2025, starting at 9 
am in the Activities Building. Robbie 

Cribb, Community Engagement and Volunteer 
Coordinator, will be leading the training. We welcome 

everyone to join us for this event!  

On Thursday, January 9, 2025 a group of 
musicians will gather at the Carolina Civic 

Center Historic Theater for a gala night of music 
and fun to benefit a wonderful cause, Franny’s 
Friends! The music will be a loving tribute to 

animals and all proceeds will go to help place 
homeless animals in our area. Please bring 

your friends for this Twelfth Night after 
Christmas Concert. Tickets for this special event 

are just $20 and can be purchased at the 
theater or by stopping by 219 Elm. For 

additional information, visit https://
carolinaciviccenter.com/event/28074/.  



Contact Us 

Please call the office to make sure someone is in 
the office before stopping by.  

 

Mailing address:  606 N. Walnut Street,  
         Lumberton, NC 28358 
Office Phone:  910-739-4336 
Website:   www.fbclumbertonnc.org 
General Email:  office@fbclumbertonnc.org 

 

Rev. Tim Little —  Minister of Music and Facilities; 
    timlittle@fbclumbertonnc.org 
 

Rev. Josh Owens —  Senior Pastor;  
     joshowens@fbclumbertonnc.org 
 

Mr. Len Power — Building Superintendent; 
     lenpower@fbclumbertonnc.org 
 

Mrs. Kandace Ramsey — Administrative Assistant;  
     kandaceramsey@fbclumbertonnc.org 
 

Rev. Doug Reedy — Associate Pastor of Youth,  
     Young Adults and Missions;       
     dougreedy@fbclumbertonnc.org 

 

Coming Up: 
 

Jan. 14 — Youth Committee Meeting, 6 pm 
Jan. 17-21 — Youth Ski Trip 
Jan. 18 — Community Café, hosted by the 
Fellowship Class 
Jan. 20 — WMU Meeting, 11:45 am, Act. Bld. 
Jan. 20 — Kandace out of office (no school) 
Jan. 22 — Quarterly Church Conference, 6 pm 
Jan. 27 —Finance will meet at 5:45 pm in the 
Chapel. Deacons will meet at 7 pm in the 
Fellowship Hall. 
Jan. 27 — ECM In-house Registration for the 25-
26 Year Begins 
Feb. 4 — Baptist Women’s Bible Study, 11;45 am, 
Act. Bld. 
Feb. 8 — Valentine Banquet, 6:00 pm, Fellowship 
Hall 
Feb. 13 — Fun & Fellowship, 11:00 am, Act. Bld. 
Feb. 15 — Community Café hosted by Sanctuary 
Choir, Act. Bld. 
Feb. 17 — WMU, 11:45 am, Act. Bld. 
Feb. 18 — Youth Council, 4:30 pm 
Feb. 23 — Youth Bells rehearsal resumes meeting 
at 4:45 pm with Youth Bible Study at 6 pm. 
Feb. 24 — Finance will meet at 5:45 pm in the 
Chapel. Deacons will meet at 7 pm in the 
Fellowship Hall. 

Early Childhood Ministry  
announces 2025-26 Registration 

 
The 2025-26 year will begin  in late August based 
on PSRC’s calendar. For more information about 
our program by visiting https://
fbclumbertonnc.org/ecm-daycare or contact the 
Director. 

 
Jan. 27-31 for currently-enrolled families, 
Feb. 3 for FBC members not currently enrolled, 
Feb. 4 opens to the public. 
 
NC PreK applications for qualifying 4-year-olds 
are accepted at Robeson County Partnership for 
Children (738-6767). The ECM will be available to 
assist you in applying as well! For more 
information about NC PreK, visit https://
www.robesonpartnership.org/nc-pre-k-2/. 

 
Contact Michelle Prevatte, ECM Director, to 
inquire about openings: 910-738-6608 or 
michelleprevatte@fbclumbertonnc.org  




